Notes from Education Department meeting on September 11, 2009
Attendees:

Ellen Reinig, Meryl Worley, Lonni Howington, Erin Harrel, Eileen DeLuca, Carla Magnozzi, Joyce Rollins and Elaine Schaeffer

Early Childhood Programs

Elaine reported that there are 166 student seats filled for ECE courses on the Lee campus, 94 in Charlotte, 58 in Collier (Lely and Immokalee), and 81 in LaBelle.

Unlike prior terms, this semester has seen an increase in students taking the ECE courses as electives who are seeking degrees in other fields. There has also been an increase in dual enrollment students in evening classes.

Field Experience
Meryl discussed the field experience website management tool. She distributed sample logs which will be uploaded to the Document Manager.
Internships will be starting this Spring for eligible students in the Elementary, Secondary Math and Science programs. 
Meryl requested that the names of potential mentor teachers be sent to her email. She discussed procedures and protocols by counties for finding placements for our students.

Erin will send out an email explaining the process for maintaining student field experience logs to all upper division adjuncts.

Lower Division Courses

Syllabi are being worked on. Some critical tasks are still under construction, especially for the Ed. Tech. course

Baccalaureate Programs


Live text – Changes are now made. Please send rosters to Erin. 

Let Erin have changes to critical tasks so that the master template can be adjusted.

Lower Division- Critical Tasks are still being created.  Erin will send out the ones that have been created thus far for feedback. Anyone that is interested in participating in creating critical tasks for Introduction to Education and Ed Tech, please contact Erin.

Erin and Jenny Caves are available to talk with classes in the lower division, early childhood education, math and biology about the baccalaureate programs. KDE students will be available to speak as well. This can be scheduled with Erin.

Faculty Evaluations

Full time faculty will be evaluated by September 25. Appendix A is due.

Part time faculty will not require a conference. An evening meeting will be set up with adjuncts.


Appendix B and the portfolio are due by March 3.


Evaluations meetings with supervisors will be held by April 1.


SIR II’s are to be done by late October. Summary reports will be available by January 11.

Student and Faculty of the Month

Encourage students to submit student of the month and faculty of the month nominations. They are due on the 20th. Forms are on the carousel in Building I and also on the groups page on the portal.
CE6 Certification


It is expected that all faculty will obtain certification.

Education Groups Page


Joyce described how to set up and/or access groups.
Other
Three bulletin boards will be available for the Education Department. One will be for curriculum and instruction. The others will be determined.

Sue Wilson keeps a master list for use of the curriculum lab. She is making a binder with the rosters of classes eligible to use the resources in the lab.

Eileen and Mary Ellen Schultz are planning to host an Education Student parent symposium. 

